BAM Booster Club Board Meeting Minutes
Date:

November 10, 2012

Attendees: 
Allan Thorpe, Mike Silves, April Cheadle, Orlando Boleda, Joy Archer, Rick Stafford, and Lynn Erickson
Not present:
Jay Stemmler
Start time: 
9:00 AM

1. PNA Masters Swimming Meet Financial Report prepared by Allan shows our budgeted costs vs. our actual costs.  For example, we budgeted to have 140 attendees but had 113 actual.  Our gross entry revenue was therefore $2,217.00.  After the expenses are reduced ($1,495.21) our overall profit was $660.  This averaged to $5.84 per swimmer.  PNA reimburses up to a guaranteed $6.00 per swimmer but because that difference is minimal, Allan has waived the reimbursement.  Of note is that one of the expenses incurred is to replace the plexiglass plate that was damaged during the meet.  Allan has let BISC know we will pay to replace that.  The replacement fee of $500 is approximate (the plate needs to be custom fabricated).  Also of note is that PNA has indicated they will provide ribbons in the future and Allan has provided an email that outlines that procedure.  

Action Items:
A new Meet Director is needed for next year since Allan will be moving out of state.  It will be best to line someone up in the next 3-4 months before Allan leaves so that he can provide the new director with his notes on procedures and the timeline.  The  next BAMFest meet is scheduled for the 1st Saturday in October 2013.  The next step in the timeline does not occur until February or March 2013 and will need to be completed by the new director.

Suggestion from Allan is to have two Co-Meet Directors, which works best in his experience.  Another suggestion is to have the Member at Large position also function as the Co-Meet Director.


Allan indicates interest was expressed in BAMFest t-shirts and suggests we look into this for 2013.

2. Treasurer’s Report submitted by Orlando shows we had a balance of $6,396.70 as of the last bank statement.  Deposits were made in the amount of $1,013.90 and expenses incurred were $911.90 for a final balance of $6,498.95.   Orlando has also done a breakdown of our costs per the last three months as well as a financial analysis to show budgeted, actual and YTD variances.  
3. On a clinic update, Rick has indicated he received a thank you letter from Terry Colella and suggests we send a team picture to them. 
Action Items:
Rick has spoken with Pete Saloutos and a team picture will be taken on Saturday, 11/17 at 7AM before practice begins.  

Joy will send out an email communication to the team.

4. Rick has also indicated that a back stroke clinic with John Keppeler is scheduled for January 2013.  
Action Items:
Rick will coordinate  with Jamie, Kate, April and John to determine a specific date.
5. With regard to the Holiday Party, there was a discussion regarding having a potluck at different possible locations.  The suggestion was made and agreed to by a majority to hold the party on Saturday, December 8 (if possible).  
Orlando left the meeting at 9:25 AM.

6. A brief discussion continued pertaining to possible venues for the party.
Action item:
Joy will send out an email to the team to see there is a volunteer to host the party.  If we do not get any response within a week, we will begin to contact various venue options.

Meeting adjourned at 9:32 AM.

